PETER W. STEKETEE
ATTORNEY AT LAW
808 FEOPLE S BUILDING
S0 MONROE AVENUE N W
GRAND RAPIDS. MICHIGAN 48503
TELEPHONE (816) 48518340

August 19, 1980

Secretary
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
washington, D.C. 20555

Att: Chief Docketing and Service Branch

Re: Comments on In The Matter ot Mixed Ovxide Fuel
Docket Nos. RM 50-5; 50-201; 50-332; 50-564; 50-1327;
50-1432; 50-1821

Dear Sir:

By an order dated August 7, 1980, the Commission has solicited
comments on whether it should reopen GESMO and other recyclc-related
licensing proceedings, on what action, if any, the Commission
should take regarding the license applications listed above which
relate to the commercial reprocessing of nuclear material and on
whether the Commission should consider any other actions relating
to this subject.

On behalf of West Michigan Environmental Action Council, Inc.
("WMEAC"), a Michigan non-profit corporation which has an interest
in the GESMO proceedings, let me state that WMEAC agrees with the
position of the Administru.tion as expressed in the letter from
Stewart E. Eizenstat to Chairman Ahearne dated July 14, 1980,
where he states that "a reopening of GESMO would be inimical to
national security and contrary to the non-proliferation and foreign
policy interests of the United States.”

It is the position of WMEAC that the GESMC proceedings should
remain terminated. The Commission should take no fZurther action
with respect to license applications relating to the commercial
reprocessing of nuclear material or relating to th2 use of recycled
plutonium. The Commission should take all actions necessary to
prevent the commercial use of recycled plutonium and refrain from
taking any actions which would result in the commercial use of
plutonium.

Thank you for the opportunity of commenting on this matter.
Very truly yours,
, C
Peter W. Steketee
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cc: Mr. Ken Sikkema
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